

July 14, 2014

Nadine Willoughby Administrative Support Technician Napa County Executive Office 1195 Third Street, Room 310 Napa, CA 94559-3082

Re: Board Appointments expiring June 30, 2014

Dear Ms. Willoughby,

Thank you for providing me with the information regarding the applicants for the open positions on the Board of Directors for the Area Agency on Aging Serving Napa and Solano. It is wonderful to have such a great response. Since Heather Stanton resides in District 1, and Laurence Koross will be residing in District 4, it will be good to have those positions filled with constituents. Since there were no applicants from District 5, incumbent member Larry Kromann would be able to accept that nomination/appointment, and incumbent member Carolyn Wrage, who has just been elected Board Chair will fill the open "at-large" position, giving us a full board for the first time in a couple of years. Both Ms. Wrage and Mr. Kromann were appointed out of their district, and have been active Board members, so we are glad to be able to retain them.

It is always a pleasure doing business with you, and I thank you for your assistance with this matter.

Sincerely,

Leanne Martinsen

**Executive Director** 

Cc: Brad Wagenknect, Napa County Supervisor, District 1

actinse

Bill Dodd, Napa County Supervisor, District 3 Keith Caldwell, Napa County Supervisor, District 4

Carolyn Wrage, AAoA Board Chair

Rev. Tony Ubalde, AAoA Membership Committee Chair